
 

 

Dear «Sig1» 
 
GRAFTON STREET, WORKSOP – 
PROPOSED RESIDENTS’ PARKING SCHEME (MON – SAT, 8AM – 6PM) 
PUBLIC CONSULTATION – TRO 1293 
 
Via East Midlands is working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council to deliver highway 
services. 
 
Nottinghamshire County Council have received requests to consider implementing a parking 
scheme to remove long-term non-residential parking from Grafton Street. In February and April 
2023, questionnaires were sent to all affected residents to assess the level of support for a 
residents’ parking scheme on Grafton Street between its junction with Gateford Road and numbers 
45/46 Grafton Street. The questionnaires were sent to 58 residents of which 27 (47%) replied, of 
the responses 23 (85%) were in favour of the introduction of a residents’ parking scheme. These 
results meet the criteria for the scheme to proceed to the formal consultation stage. The proposal 
is to introduce a residents parking scheme that would be in operation on Monday to Saturday 
between 8am and 6pm when a permit would be required to park on street. The existing single 
yellow lines (no waiting on all days from 8am to 6pm) at the junction with Gateford Road would be 
unaffected by the proposed residents’ parking scheme. 
 
The extents of the proposal are shown on the enclosed drawing (H/JAB/4136/100) and notice. 
 
Before proceeding further, I wish to consider the views of residents, businesses and organisations 
who may be interested in this matter. Any observations on these proposals should reach me in 
writing, either by letter or email, by 21st August 2023. If your comments are in the form of an 
objection to the proposals please clearly state this and the reasons for your objection. If the 
objection cannot be resolved, it will be reported through the County Council’s procedures at the 
appropriate time. 
 
Any details you provide may be shared with Nottinghamshire County Council as appropriate. If 
you’d like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/. 
 
The introduction of a residents’ parking scheme would allow those residents and their visitors to 
continue parking on street; when displaying a valid permit.  However, a permit would not guarantee 
a space directly outside a person’s property and at busy times may not guarantee a space within 
the boundaries of the scheme. Further details of how Residents’ Parking Schemes and the permit 
system works are contained in the document ‘RESIDENTS’ PARKING SCHEMES: What is a 
Residents’ Parking Scheme?’ If you require a copy of the document then contact me using the e-
mail address below. 
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Your ref:  
My ref: H/JAB/TRO1293/01 

Date: 13 July 2023 
  



It is County Council policy to charge for ALL permits issued. Permits currently cost £35 each 
(reviewed annually) and will usually be valid for 12 months, with 100% discount concessions for 
Blue Badge Holders and residents 75 years old and over. 
 
 
Yours «Sig2» 

 
Jeff Burton 
Highway Improvements Co-ordinator  
Tel: 0115 9772505 
Email: TMconsultation@viaem.co.uk 


